
Dear GCSD Parents / Guardians, 
 
This morning, Board of Regents Chancellor, Betty Rosa, announced that all June 2020 Regents exams 
have been canceled due to the COVID-19 pandemic. We will provide more information once guidance 
from the New York State Education Department is released. 
 
Germantown Central School District buildings will remain closed through April 28 per Governor Cuomo’s 
new Executive Order to stop the spread of the COVID-19 pandemic. Under this order, our school district 
must continue to provide remote learning, meals for students and childcare for essential workers every 
weekday through April 28. 
 
As this situation continues to be fluid, we will continue to do our best to keep our school community 
informed. For more information, visit our COVID-19 webpage 
at https://www.germantowncsd.org/domain/332. We thank you for your support and patience during 
this time. 
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